Yonkers Juvenile Crime Enforcement Coalition

Meeting Minutes
October 20, 2008

Meeting Facilitator(s): Karl Bertrand and Roberta West

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	S. Miles, District Attorney’s Office

	Judy Curcio, DSS
	E. Mills, Big Brothers/ Big Sisters, FSW

	T. DelPilar, Andrus
	K. Mines, Westhab Weed & Seed

	N. DeCicco, Asst. County Attorney
	T. Mitchell, Big Brothers/ Big Sisters, FSW

	M. Gerkin, Big Brothers/ Big Sisters, FSW
	Q. Rathjen, FFT coordinator MHA

	L. Heyward, YCAP
	P. Seltzer, DSS

	W. Humphrey, Asst. County Attorney
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	P. Kerrigan, FSW
	J. Thompson, YMCA

	C. Latteri, DCMH
	P.O. R. West, Planning Unit YPD

	A. Mantsios, U.S. Attorney’s Office
	P. White, Children’s Services, DCMH

	K. Maxwell, DCMH/CMH
	


 TOPICS:
I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Implementation of Year 1 DCJS grant:

a) Roberta West reports that the DCJS contract was finally executed on October 16th! For the annual term beginning April 1st. Yoav will be gathering implementation progress data for Roberta to use for required quarterly reports.

b) Big Brother mentoring program implementation described by Thomas Mitchell: 

Youth recruitment- 67 children referrals in; 58 families engaged; 6 matches done and 11 wait-listed potential matches. Expect to complete target of twenty matches by the end of November. Working hard since these families are difficult to engage, truants, children of incarcerated parents.

K. Bertrand asks: It is hard to get male mentors? Is this why most matches so far are females? T. Mitchell answers: No, not really.

R. West comments: Remember our purpose is to reduce violent crime. Therefore you should concentrate on matching males. So far only 3 of first 14 matches are males. Fast track the males, without bottlenecking females.

M. Gerkin: all these kids are fast-tracked- they are all at-risk for violent crime. Children of incarcerated parents, single mother, multiple kids, are all factors contributing to truancy. Now that we are in the fall season, matches are happening quickly.

Mentor recruitment being done using community outreach at Starbucks, church bulletins. Also trying to find potential mentors at colleges, corporations. 

M. Gerkin: Mentors who have been recruited are great individuals with backgrounds to help kids.

E. Mills: In September, 4-6 mentors were recruited. In October, 14 mentors were recruited.

T, Mitchell: Dept. of Ed. School grant for BBBS covers only grades 4-8, recruiting mentors from colleges. Separate target of 30 matches.

c) Strengthening Families program- sessions have begun at Family Ties (Mondays).

YMCA has moved back their first sessions to November.

YCAP will be holding sessions on Saturdays (not Wednesdays) and so will start 11/1.

Westhab has not started yet.

*New revised master list of meeting schedules and contact information will be generated.

P. Seltzer asks: can send non-secure detention kids to FFT. Can we send them to SFP as well? K. Bertrand answers: Yes- they do not even have to be chronic truants, since prior arrest is in itself a potent risk factor.

R. West: FFT is for kids in true crisis. K. Bertrand: SFP appropriate for all others or after FFT (not concurrent). We can sell SFP to parents as a method to reduce conflict, stress in their relationship with their teenaged child.

d) FFT training took place last week for the five therapists at Andrus and FSW. Two providers are working out oversight/organizational issues with FFT. Each clinician should have 5 clients within 30 days after training, which is November 15th (though FFT may not be very strict about this deadline if case loads are being filled).

Central intake number for referrals is: Liza Pacheco 914-965-3700 x1271.

P. Kerrigan: Lorelai Vargas and I met with judges to get referral system in place. FFT people are high maintenance.

Q. Rathjen: I have been dealing with them for 5 years, so I can advise you.

K. Bertrand: parent substance abuse is example of family problem that leads to truancy.

Answer: Yes, CPS referrals lead to our treating addict parents and their children at same time when possible.

C. Latteri: Gathering data is essential. Cross-training CPS to get right data to indicate substance abuse is important.

Pat White-CPS does have substance abuse as one indicator on their grid. It is one of the more commonly cited factors. Cross training is held at Lexington Center for substance abuse treatment and child welfare spheres.

III. Implementation Progress Reports data collection

Yoav will be collecting Implementation Progress Reports from all providers at the beginning of every month to collect data regarding the previous month. The first collection date will be November 4th, which will cover the time period since the beginning of the grant on April 1. 

The relevant progress report forms for each program (BBBS, Strengthening Families, FFT) are available on the PDD website at http://www.programdesign.com/wiki/YJCEC#Implementation_Reporting_Forms
Please email the completed form back to Yoav at YSpiegel@programdesign.com during the first week of each month.

Yoav will then aggregate the data every three months and send it to Roberta West for inclusion in the Quarterly reports.

R. West: Also send me any promotional literature for your programs to append to quarterly reports.

IV.
Schedule for 2009 YJCEC meetings

	 
	YJCEC meeting date

	November
	11/10/08

	December
	12/8/08

	January
	1/12/09

	February
	2/9/09

	March
	3/16/2009

	April
	4/20/09

	May
	5/18/09

	June
	6/15/09

	July
	7/20/09

	August
	8/17/09

	September
	9/21/09

	October
	10/19/09

	November
	11/9/09

	December
	12/7/09


IV. Other new business

a) K. Bertrand: Truancy was cut 28% in Yonkers last year, using Ed. Neglect reporting to CPS.

P. Kerrigan: Perhaps we have solved the easy cases, but the remaining truancy cases will be harder? 

K. Bertrand replies: Maybe, but creating real consequences for parents when children are truant does work for large percentage of cases. Then we will indeed need to deal with the true hard cases involving substance abuse, violence, etc.

b) Drug Free Communities survey: We are awaiting Yonkers school system to organize a date for the survey that OASAS has agreed to fund. Kenyatta has been trying for a few weeks to reach Shanit Cohen at YPS who has been assigned that task. We will need the Superintendent to lend authority to force principals to make the survey happen in their school on the correct day.
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